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PARISH COUNCIL



   DRAFT Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting on Wednesday 20th February 2013
Main Hall, MS Centre, Church Lane, West Parley.

Present: Councillors: 
Richard Heaslip (Chairman); John Cullen (Vice Chairman); Pat Couper; Geoff Dark; Chrissie Davies;   

Ian Davis; Sheila Gooden; Simon Jordan & Kenny Pearce.

In attendance: Linda Leeding (Clerk); District & County Councillor John Wilson; District Councillor Barbara Manuel

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.  Cllr Kieran Ryan
2.
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST. None.
3.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 16th JANUARY 2012.

The minutes had been circulated prior to the meeting and following an amendment of the Heritage Date from 11th to 17th April under Cllr Lead Areas, were accepted as an accurate record. (Pages 11074 to 11076)

4.
PRESENTATIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC.   
Mr Andrew Allen asked the Parish Council to investigate the feasibility of providing allotments to some WP residents, as they have been given notice at the Longham allotments. Under the Small Holding and Allotments act 1906 a Council needs to provide allotments, if possible, when 6 residents so request.  Mr Allen has the details of 5 other residents requesting allotments.  In response the Chairman acknowledged the request. The only land owned by the PC is the Recreation Ground and the PSC sports grounds.  Nonetheless the Council having received this request now has a duty to consider it and see what other possibilities there might be. Discussion by Cllrs revealed some ideas. The first step would be to establish the size of the overall demand for allotments in WP, and following that to see what land might be available for sale or rent in the Parish for the purpose. The subject to be placed on the formal Agenda of the next Parish Council Meeting for further consideration. 
5.         REPORTS BY DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS.
The meeting was adjourned at 19.40 for District Councillor briefing and re-opened at 20.00.

ITEMS FOR DECISION
6.
SOUTH IN BLOOM COMPETITION


The Chairman suggested entering the South in Bloom competition, which focuses not just on floral displays but also on general tidiness and community volunteers. WP prides itself on its appearance and identity and Cllrs were asked for their views. It was unanimously agreed that West Parley should enter the competition.

7.
APPOINT INTERNAL AUDITOR

The Clerk informed Cllrs that the process leading up to the External Audit is approaching, and that we need to appoint the internal auditor.  This was previously done by Mrs Bridget Tribe, and Cllrs were in agreement to use Mrs Tribe again.

8.
CHEQUE SCHEDULE

The Clerk presented the schedule, circulated to Cllrs prior to the meeting, requiring authorisation and signature. Councillors were invited to question any payments and discussed accordingly. Approval of the schedule was unanimous. 
9.
PLANNING MATTERS

The meeting was passed to the Planning Committee Chairman, who asked Cllrs to comment on the minutes from 6th February Planning Meeting.  They were approved as a true and accurate record, and signed by the Planning Committee Chairman.

Cllr Dark reported that the planning applications for 18 Dene Walk, timber garages (retrospective app) was approved by EDDC with a condition that the garages sole purpose was parking or storage, as PC had concerns over the intended use for the garages.  EDDC refused the application for 8 Chine Walk but approved the one at 10 Dudsbury Road. 

Ref: 3/13/0106/FUL 




Case Officer: Mr G Kitching
SITE:                   21 Hadrian Close, West Parley
PROPOSAL:      Demolish Existing Garage and Close up Existing Vehicular Access; Erect Replacement Garage and Create 

                             Access There to; Rearrange Existing Garden Area to Provide Private Amenity Space; Sever Plot and Erect  

                             Dormer-Bungalow with Integral Garage and Car Parking (Revised Scheme) 

The Clerk read the minute from 20th June Parish Council Meeting, when the previous application was discussed, saying the plot was to be split to create a separate dwelling thus providing another property within WP.  There had been one objection logged regarding the view from their property, however the PC’s decision was to provide no objection to the proposal but full consideration should be given to the Archaeological report due to its proximity to Parley Barrow.  Following a discussion, the Parish Council offer No Objection to the proposed development.

District Cllr Wilson raised 4 Brune Way as a concern, where fences have been erected and no drop kerb in front of a double gate has been arranged, following a resident complaint.  This matter has been raised with enforcement, Cllr Dark confirmed, and a reply sent by the Clerk to the concerned resident to confirm the matter is being progressed.
SITE:                   Parley Wood 

PROPOSAL:      Planning Application Submitted for Tree Management Plan

Cllr Cullen informed Cllrs that the work being undertaken is in line with the Tree Management Plan arranged with EDDC, but  Tree Officers have told us that a formal application is needed. This would now be submitted, and would cover both this year’s and future years work. All work has now ceased until the application has been passed, anticipated to be 11th April.

Christchurch Borough Council Proposal: 

Christchurch & East Dorset Infrastructure Levy – Consultation on the Preliminary Draft of Charging Schedule

The Chairman undertook, with the assistance of our planning consultants, to reply on behalf of the Council.

Dorset County Council Proposal: 
Statement of Community Involvement on DCC Planning Matters: Consultation Draft (Jan 2013)

Cllr Cullen provided Cllrs with an overview.  He felt that the PC could not add anything of any value to the document, and therefore a decision to give no comment was decided by Cllrs.

The Dorset Heathlands Development Plan Document – Preferred Options Consultation

The Chairman said this is relevant to EDDC’s Core Strategy and he would consult our advisers over a response.

The next Planning Meeting is scheduled for 6th March 2013 and the meeting was returned to the Chairman.

ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
10. 
MEDIA ISSUES: News for February

The meeting agreed that Cllr Davies had made a good start made to communication briefs and photos, Cllr Couper to send article to Stour and Avon regarding Heath Walks.  The key article will be that of the March on EDDC.

11.
CLERK’S REPORT

The Clerk recommended that after discussion with other Clerks we should adopt their practice of having a Clerk’s report at each meeting. This acts as a record of correspondence undertaken by the Clerk and also provides the Clerk the opportunity to raise matters where an urgent reply is required.  The document was circulated to Cllrs prior to the meeting and all were content with this procedure. Arising from this Clerk’s Report, the Chairman asked the Clerk to write to the applicant on the 108 New Road planning application expressing the PC’s views on the damage to the grass verges following construction work. 
12.
LUNCH CLUB/BIG LUNCH PROJECTS

The first Lunch club will be 12-2pm next week. The Coffee Morning continues to be successful and has spread to 2 rooms, with the addition of the Heath Walkers doubling normal attendance.  Cllr Gooden said this could be made weekly, in line with the Heath Walks, but would need additional volunteers, so will review the Parish Survey forms to establish any potential volunteers. Re the Driver Scheme, Dawn Jones (P.O.P.P) will contact all who offered to help and invite them to a meeting to talk through what is entailed.  The Big Lunch is countrywide on 2nd June. Arrangements are in hand, with entertainment with 
‘Parley’s Got Talent’ Advertising will be through the Ferndown Directory, banners, and posters. Cllr Gooden suggested that all those who showed an interest on the Parish Survey could be contacted more directly.  General satisfaction was expressed by Cllrs on the progress of the Lunch Club, the Big Lunch, the Driving Scheme and Coffee Mornings.

13.
HERITAGE PROJECT

Cllr Cullen produced a 1 page document which had been circulated to Cllrs prior to the meeting.  All Saints Church is to be included in the Heritage Week.  This is good for the profile and identity of WP and should be included on the boards at the Annual Parish Meeting.  
14.
APPEARANCE OF WEST PARLEY – Grass Verges

The Chairman reported that while DCC hoped to cut verges 6 times last year, due to bad weather this was reduced to only 4.  Additional cuts are required if the tidy verges are to be maintained.  District Cllr Wilson’s raised the possibility of EDDC taking on the additional cuts required and charge WPPC for doing so, however this requires DCC approval. In discussion it was pointed out that many volunteers and households did cut their own verges last year, and this might be a way ahead in between the limited number of EDDC cuts. Cllrs agreed that the lead on this issue would be with the Appearance of West Parley team. Cllr Davis pointed out that the path near the Girl Guide hut requires attention and Cllrs Cullen and Couper both agreed that this was one of their priorities and should be done within the next 2 weeks.  The Chairman raised the issue of verges on Christchurch Road between Church Lane and Barrack Road, where cars park and drive across the verges.  Future consideration will be given to approaching DCC regarding tarmacking them in order for a tidier appearance.

15.
NEIGHBOURHOOD DRIVING SCHEME

Cllr Gooden had raised the progress of this under Agenda item 12.

16.
YEAR END SPEND IN LINE WITH BUDGET

The financial document had been circulated to Cllrs prior to the meeting. It showed satisfactory expenditure to date, in line with budget expectations.  A positive for the Annual Parish Meeting would be to highlight the money saved though the WP Volunteers, leaving WPPC funds available to spend on key issues within the Parish.  The Chairman thanked the Clerk for producing the document.

17.
COUNCILLORS LEAD AREAS

Following other communities wanting to join WP on the march on EDDC, Cllr Pearce suggested a quarterly/termly meeting with other communities to discuss common issues experienced by all so that more unified responses could be provided. The WP Resident’s Association has made connections with Wimborne and Corfe Mullen. Cllr Cullen confirmed he had good relations with Hurn PC and had made contact with Colehill PC. The Chairman would liaise with Ferndown Town Council and Cllr Cullen suggested a communities forum within WP to include members of WI, Townswomen’s Guild, Rotary etc.
The Chairman reported on the Greenbelt building issue, prior to a 1 March visit to W.P. by our planning advisers. He reported confidence in their work so far, where they had amassed a great deal of information and were identifying crucial issues.  Cllrs Heaslip, Cullen, Couper will walk them round and the Clerk will meet them at lunch. The Independent Planning Inquiry was expected to be in mid to late summer but there are indications that this may be earlier than anticipated

Cllr Cullen had the first of the new Signs to show Cllrs, namely the Play area (2), and the Jubilee Garden.  The next phase will be Parley Wood, Woodland Walk, PSC and Mags Barrow. Cllr Cullen then discussed the forthcoming Annual Parish Meeting on 26 April. He suggested the following items should be included on the boards at the APM - Financial Performance, Key Spends/Plans,  Booking facilities within WP, Photos, Core Strategy, Heritage maps, POPs/Lunch Club.  Cllr Cullen reported that 2 funding bids are being submitted to help pay for the Car Park/Lighting. The latter is expected to start soon. Quotes are being received for the retarmacing. The improvements to the car park area will be very noticeable once finished.

Cllr Davis suggested approaching the local Weather station to see if WP could be shown on the map either the night of/or the night before the march. The Clerk suggested sending in a photograph to show of the Parish.  

Cllr Gooden reported satisfaction with the improved appearance of the hall at the Parley Sports Club where the coffee mornings are held.                        

18. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The date of the next meeting was set as Wednesday 20th March 2013 at 19:30hrs (7.30pm) at the Main Hall, MS Centre, Church Lane, West Parley. 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 21.16hrs.
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